MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

VILLAGE OF BELMONT - COUNTY OF ALLEGANY

JANUARY 17, 2022

Present:  Mayor DeTine, Trustees: Grantier, Schmitt and Mapes.

Absent:  Trustee Frisk.

Employees: 0.

Public:  Vincent Evans, Dana Hand, Alva Robbins and Casey Jones.

Mayor DeTine opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

The Board pledged the flag.

Minutes of the previous meeting read and approved on a motion by Trustee Grantier, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s.

Andy Martin, of Ingalls Planning and Design, presented an update to the Local Waterfront Revitalization Program via Zoom.  He reviewed the proposed projects and will email a copy of the list of projects.  He would like to have the board review and update the list prior to presentation to the public.  He discussed drinking water projects.  LWRP does not fund drinking water projects.  He will forward a possible source list for funding drinking water projects.  Trustee Mapes asked about #15 on the list, a kayak takeout, will this compete with the current program Healing Waters?  Andy responded that the plan is for a location further north out of the Village in the Town of Amity.  Mayor DeTine asked about #18 related to Handicapped access.  Andy explained that the plan is to take the current handicapped access even further.

Motion to accept the court cash report made by Trustee Schmitt, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no's.

Motion to approve the water and sewer billing adjustments made by Trustee Mapes, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 3 ayes and 0 no’s.  Mayor DeTine abstained from the vote.

Motion to appoint Deb Slaughter and Barb Zlomek election inspectors made by Trustee Mapes, 2nd by Trustee Schmitt and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s.

Mayor DeTine reviewed the training opportunities through Southern Tier West.  The board will review and sign up if interested.

The clerk informed the board that we have received notification that the NYS DOT will resurface and repair the joints on the State Route 19 Bridge located at the falls.  They have not provided a date, but the bridge will be closed for 20 days.  They will utilize the usual detour of Greenwich Street and Genesee Street.  The DOT will notify all parties affected.

Motion to accept payroll records and pay the bills on Abstract #8A made by Trustee Grantier, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s as follows:  General $4,345.49, Fire Department $1,066.32, Water $2,461.55 and Sewer $1,925.92.

Alva Robbins asked about responsibility for the Genesee Street and Greenwich Street bridges.  NYS is responsible for Genesee Street and the County is responsible for Greenwich Street.  He asked about the broken curb on Greenwich Street.

Dana Hand discussed a webinar he attended for updating the zoning code.  He feels the separate district information in the Village Zoning Ordinance would be better in a chart format.  He informed the board that the rail on the falls bridge is in need of painting.

The clerk informed the board that the Village has received payment from the fire district for the new fire truck.  There are little things that need to be transferred such as the phone and fleet cards for the purchase of gasoline and diesel.  Until these things are done the Village will pay the bills and bill the district.

Motion to accept the sewer flow chart made by Trustee Schmitt, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s.

Trustee Mapes informed the board that the committee is reviewing the comprehensive plan.

Trustee Grantier informed the board that the SOP’s would be updated in the Monday morning DPW meetings.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Trustee Schmitt, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s at 7:45 PM.









Respectfully Submitted,









Richard J. Hoshal









Clerk/Treasurer

